Proposal 2 was passed by Graduate Council on 11/04/04
Proposal 2 was approved by Senate Council on 3/21/05 and forwarded to the Senate with a positive recommendation. 

Doctoral Program Proposal 2:

Time limit for pre-Qualifying Stage

The Graduate Council has defined a pre-Qualifying time limit of 5 years from the semester of first enrollment in doctoral status. This time limit applies to all programs, but the graduate faculty of a doctoral program (or group of programs) has the option to petition Graduate Council for a program-specific modification to this limitation. This modification will then apply to all doctoral students in that program. The graduate faculty of a Program can allow a shorter or longer time limitation only by petition to Graduate Council. 
This time limit will go into effect for all new doctoral students enrolled in Fall 2005 and thereafter. 
According to University rules, this pre-Qualifying time limit does not apply to currently enrolled doctoral students. 
For students who are making good progress (as defined by the program in the Graduate Student Handbook) and who need more time because of extraordinary circumstances, an extension of up to 1 year in the pre-Qualifying period may be granted by DGS petition to the Dean of the Graduate School. Further extension of the period before the Qualifying Examination up to 2 additional years will occur under only exceptional circumstances. It may be considered by the Graduate Council only on the positive recommendation of the Director of Graduate Studies, the chair of the student’s doctoral advisory committee, and a majority vote of Graduate Faculty in the program.  No extensions beyond 3 years will be granted. 

